
 

 

Police	Advisory	Committee	Meeting	
January	16,	2008	

 
__	Rocky	Bonura	 __	Patricia	Gebert				_x_	Leo	Middleton	 _x_	Sharin	Nakayama	
_x_	Stephen	Port				__	Angie	Snider	 _x_	Dal	Toruno	 __	Harold	Tyler	 	
__	ASO	Representative	–	Bessie	Coronado	
 
The	meeting	began	at	1:38	pm	
	
The	minutes	of	the	October	10,	2007	were	approved	as	written.			
	
Winter	2008	Intersession	Update	
Construction	projects	are	ongoing.		There	have	been	a	lot	of	officer	initiated	calls.			
	
Introduction	of	New	Officer		
Officer	Michael	Desanto	gave	a	brief	introduction	on	himself.		Officer	Kenny	Galan	is	on	a	call	
and	will	join	the	meeting	after	he	is	done.	
	
Construction	Update	
Groundbreaking	for	the	parking	structure	in	Lot	H	will	occur	some	time	in	February.		Once	the	
project	begins	it	will	further	diminish	parking	on	campus.		The	police	department	met	with	
Facilities	staff	to	discuss	alternate	parking	plans.		One	suggestion	is	to	allow	parking	along	the	
peripheral	road	next	to	the	Marsee	Auditorium.	
	
Compton	Center	Police	Dept.	News	
Captain	John	Skipper	has	been	working	on	the	consolidation	of	the	El	Camino	Police	
Department	and	the	El	Camino	Compton	Education	Center	Police	Department.		There	are	9	
officers	at	the	EC	Compton	Center	PD	who	will	be	incorporated	into	ECPD.		Those	officers	will	
be	assigned	mainly	to	the	Compton	campus.	There	is	also	a	lieutenant	at	the	EC	Compton	
Center	PD.		
	
EC	Compton	Center	PD	and	El	Camino	PD	have	met	with	a	consultant	to	discuss	the	
consolidation	of	radio	traffic	for	both	campuses.		The	radio	should	be	installed	within	90	to	120	
days.		
	
El	Camino	PD	just	went	online	with	a	new	dispatch	system.		The	screens	show	what	is	occurring	
with	several	South	Bay	law	enforcement	agencies.	It	is	anticipated	that	by	April	1,	2008	the	
Compton	Center	PD	will	be	incorporated	into	the	El	Camino	Police	Department.	
 
New Chief of Police  
The new chief of police should be on board around April 1, 2008. 



 

 

	
Round	Table	
Sharin	Nakayama	–	Handicapped	stalls	that	are	lost	during	construction	projects	should	be	
replaced	in	another	lot.		There	is	a	concern	for	some	students	who	have	limited	mobility	
(adaptive	PE	classes).		Is	it	possible	to	have	a	shuttle	service	for	them?		Chief	Port	will	look	into	
this.	
	
Does	the	police	department	have	way	to	track	non-handicap	people	using	disabled	stalls?		Dal	
Toruno	will	obtain	further	information.		Chief	Port	would	like	more	case	specific	information	
such	as	names,	pictures,	etc.	Once	this	information	is	available,	he	will	meet	with	the	person.		
	
Parking	Permits	for	Student	Workers	–	Students	who	work	on	campus	and	attend	El	Camino	
College	do	not	qualify	for	complimentary	parking	permits.		Per	the	El	Camino	Police	
Department	Guidelines	for	Parking	Permit	Requests,	the	student	is	required	to	purchase	a	
student	semester	parking	permit	through	the	Cashier’s	Office	which	entitles	them	to	park	in	the	
student/public	lots.		
	
Temporary	Handicap	Parking	for	Staff	or	Faculty	members	-	Per	the	March	3,	2004	Parking	
Committee	Minutes,	the	Special	Resources	Center	would	provide	the	request	form	and	the	
director	of	Student	Health	Services	is	responsible	for	approving	the	request.	
	
The	meeting	ended	at	2:14	pm.	
	


